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reservoir, the effectiveness of any spillway foundation drains, cutoffs, embankment zonmg, 
drainage, or any other stability-enhancing features as recommended in your letter. 

The Pool Raise will raise the existing spillway by five feet. Prior to this work, a Spillway Design 
Report will be submitted. The Auxiliary Spillway project has developed a Geotechnical 
Investigation and Design Report. The Auxiliary Spillway is directly adjacent to the existing 
spillway. The format and basis of design for the Pool Raise will be very similar. We have 
completed the 60% Geotechnical Investigation & Design Report and the 60% Hydraulic Analysis 
for the Auxiliary Spillway (both enclosed) which address the supporting information that will be 
used to derive flood and seismic loading for the existing spillway and Pool Raise. 

The supporting Critical Energy Infrastructure Information is attached. 

REQUEST 

SSWD requests that FERC replace the HPMP in Appendix E2 in Exhibit E of SSWD's June 2019 
Application for New License with the HPMP in Attachment 1 to this letter, and incorporate into 
SSWD' s Application for New Licenses the supporting information in Attachment 2 to this letter. 
Attachment 1 contains Privileged and Confidential Information and Attachment 2 contains Critical 
Energy Infrastructure Information: neither attachment should be released to the public. 

Please contact me should you have any questions or comments. 

Brad Arnold 
General Manager / Secretary 
sswd@hughes.net 

Attachment 1: PRIVILEGED AND CONFIDENTIAL Historic Properties Management Plan 
dated December 2019 

Attachment 2: CRITICAL ENERGY INFRASTRUCTURE INFORMATION Supporting 

cc w/o attach: 

Information for Pool Raise dated October 2019; 60% Geotechnical Investigation & 

Design Report and 60% Hydraulic Analysis for the Auxiliary Spillway

Quinn Emmering, FERC DC 
Parties on FERC's Official Service List for the Camp Far West Hydroelectric 
Project Relicensing, FERC Project No. 2997-031 
Relicensing Participants on Camp Far West Hydroelectric Project's Relicensing 
E­Mail Contact List (via e-mail) 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that I have this day served the foregoing document upon each person designated 
on the official service list compiled by the Secretary of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
in this proceeding (Camp Far West Hydroelectric Project, FERC Project No. 2997-031 ). 

Dated in Sacramento, CA this 30'h day of December, 2019. 

James Lynch, Senior Vice President 
HDR Engineering, Inc. 

Hydropower Services 
2379 Gateway Oaks, Suite 200 

Sacramento, CA 95833 
(916) 679-8740
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ATTACHMENT 2 

CRITICAL ENERGY INFRASTRUCTURE INFORMATION 
Supporting Information for Pool Raise, 

dated October 2019; 60% Geotechnical Investigation & Design 
Report and 60% Hydraulic Analysis for the Auxiliary Spillway






